In the summer of 2007 Holy Trinity’s Youth group went to the Eastern Shore of Virginia on a Mission Trip. On one of the work days one work group went into the town to do some community work. In the center of the town was an office where the group was sent to find out what their work was for the day. At that office they were informed that the community wanted to create a memorial garden in the space behind the office and the task for the group was to prepare the area so that work could begin on the garden. This sounded great. It was a bright sunny warm day and the group would be working outside. As they approached the area it became abundantly clear that this was going to be a very difficult, if not impossible task. The group of less than 20 teenagers and 4 adults (2 churches) was being asked to break up a slab of concrete approximately 20 feet by 15 feet, using only shovels, sledge hammers and their strong hands. They were given some gloves and safety goggles and were put to work.  This was an overwhelming task, but they were determined. As they worked, slowly the slab became smaller and the pile of rubble grew. At one point Amanda from Holy Trinity picked up a sledge hammer and was thinking to herself, “how in the world am I going to do this? How can we possibly get this done”, another youth, Jon, from our church approached her and encouraged her. He helped her with the tool and told her that she could do it. She swung the sledge hammer and broke off a piece of the concrete. And so it went throughout the morning: Each youth helping each other, working together to complete the task. They were exhausted, dirty, and hot, and as they all sat and ate their lunch they felt great at all that they had accomplished. The slab of concrete was gone and only a pile of rubble remained. 
That night during group time Amanda shared her thoughts about her experience: If it weren’t for the encouragement that she received from her friend, she wouldn’t have swung that sledge hammer. The task would have been so overwhelming alone, but as a group encouraging each other and working together they could do great things. and so it was, that Concrete was born. 

Some time after that Pastor Braband  added something to the story when he pointed out that when concrete is poured to used for large buildings and roadways there is something called rebar, a steel bar, which is laid inside the concrete as reinforcement.  God is our rebar, which helps to hold our Concrete together.
